


















October 11, 2022

VIA E-mail
 
Michael O'Neill
Landmark Legal Foundation
19415 Deerfield Ave. Suite 312
LEESBURG, VA  20176-5150
mike@landmarklegal.org 
 

Re: Request Number: EOUSA-2022-000376
Subject of Request: Attorney General's Memorandum Addressing Threats of Violence                                     

                                            Against School Board Members, Administrators, Etc.

Dear Mr. O'Neill:

This letter is the first interim response from the Executive Office for United States 
Attorneys (EOUSA), the official record-keeper for all records located in this office and the various 
United States Attorneys’ Office, in the above-captioned matter.  EOUSA is continuing to process 
potentially responsive records to your request, and will provide additional response(s) as necessary. 
To provide you with the greatest degree of access authorized by the Freedom of Information Act and 
the Privacy Act, we have considered your request in light of the provisions of both statutes.

The records you seek are located in a Privacy Act system of records that, in accordance with 
regulations promulgated by the Attorney General, is exempt from the access provisions of the 
Privacy Act.  28 CFR § 16.81.  We have also processed your request under the Freedom of 
Information Act and are making all records required to be released, or considered appropriate for 
release as a matter of discretion, available to you.  

Thus far, we have reviewed 125 pages of material for this interim response:

  19 page(s) are being released in full (RIF);
106 page(s) are being released in part (RIP); and
    0 page(s) are withheld in full (WIF).
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We are continuing to process your request as expeditiously as possible.  Toward that end, we 
are hopeful that our release of the enclosed 125 pages of records, redacted only as required pursuant 
to FOIA exemptions (b)(6) and (b)(7)(C) and the Privacy Act to protect the privacy of third parties, 
and not redacted pursuant to any FOIA exemption that is discretionary, will enable you to narrow 
your request to seek documents from fewer than all of the United States Attorney's Offices.  

We are also contemplating making a discretionary release of a 45-page document produced 
by EOUSA's Office of Legal and Victim Programs that is privileged and possibly non-responsive, 
which might facilitate your review of the enclosed documents.  If you have any questions about that 
or any other aspect of this interim release please feel free to contact Attorney-Advisor Theodore B. 
(Ted) Smith of my staff at 202-507-0473 or theodore.smith@usdoj.gov.

Sincerely,

Kevin Krebs
Assistant Director

Enclosure(s)
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